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Me akotahi hei oranga mō te katoa” 
 

              Principal’s Comment  
              Nga Korero o te Tumuaki 

 
 
I hope all Allenton families have had an enjoyable term break and that your 
children have settled well into the new term. We’ve had a few frosty starts 
since we’ve been back, but generally these lead to nice, clear, sunny days. 
 
Education Review Office visit 
Next week we will be hosting school reviewers from the Education Review 
Office (ERO). ERO visits schools periodically and they will be onsite with 
us for the first part of the week. The reviewers will spend time talking with 
the leadership team, staff, Board members and a group of students, as 
well as spending time in some classes. All this will give them a feel for our 

school, in addition to the documentation that has already been provided to them. We look 
forward to engaging with them whilst they are onsite and working alongside them with the 
review process. 
 
Board triennial elections 
All parents will have been emailed, or received in the post, information about this year’s Board 
elections. This should have been received last Friday from the election Returning Officer - 
Schooled Election Pilot. Nominations are now open, and they close at 12 noon on Wednesday 6 
August. The nomination forms were emailed / posted out, and we have some available  at the 
school office. If you have any queries about the election process, or the workings of the Board in 
general, please feel free to get in touch.  
 
Mihi Whakatau 
We will be welcoming new children and their families to Allenton School at our termly mihi 
whakatau on Wednesday 30 July at 2:15pm. Information about this has been sent home to new 
families through Hero three days ago. I would encourage all parents / whānau of new children to 
attend this welcome if possible. 
 
Attendance and punctuality 
All schools are required to track daily attendance and the punctuality of their students. This 
provides us with real time data on student attendance patterns and the reasons for 
non-attendance. In Term 2, 74% of our children attended school regularly (at school 90% or 
more of the time). This was slightly down from Term 1, but up from 63% with regular attendance 
in Term 2, 2024 - progress that we are pleased with, but recognising there are still some further 
gains to be made around boosting higher attendance. Mid year reports will have provided 
parents with their child’s attendance across the first two terms of this year. It is also important  
 



 
that children are at school on time, before the 8:55am bell, so that they are ready to start the 
day with their class. If parents require support to ensure that their children are at school 
regularly and also on time, please reach out in the first instance to your child’s teacher. As a 
school we are motivated to reducing barriers to attendance, and supporting parents in this. 
 
New staff 
We have several new staff starting at Allenton at the moment. Jo Rowlands has started as a 
teacher aid this past week and Bill’e O’Brien will also start as a teacher aid on Monday. Anna 
Brosnahan starts with her New Entrant class in Room 17 (adjacent to the hall) on Monday, and 
has been doing some day relieving in the school over the past two weeks. We welcome all new 
staff to Allenton and wish them well for their time here.  
 
Departing staff 
We have two staff members who have recently signalled their intention to finish at Allenton at 
the end of this school year. Bronwyn Hortin currently teaches in Room 7, and has had a 36-year 
career in teaching, including being at Allenton for the past eight years. Ryan Hampton has had 
six years teaching, all of which have been at Allenton. Ryan will be relocating to Australia in 
2026 and Bronwyn will be looking to take on more of a part-time teaching role. While we will 
formally farewell both of them at the end of the year, I wish them all the best for their remaining 
time in their current positions at Allenton.  
 
 
Waiho i te toipoto, kaua i te toiroa 
Let us keep close together, not wide apart  
 
Until next time, 
 
Andrew Leverton 
Principal | Tumuaki 
 

 
 
New students 
We extend a warm welcome to the following children who have started at Allenton School 
recently. We look forward to getting to know you and wish you an awesome time at our school! 
   

Room 3 Zanthe   Room 4 Althea 
Room 9 Willow   Room 21 Ahaan 
Room 11 Flynn, Emerie, Isla, Astrid, Emilia, Carter 

  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
PTA Quiz Night 

 
The PTA have been working hard in preparation 
for this for this evening, which is now just three 
weeks away! We have some very generous prize 
sponsors on board too, which we are grateful for. It 
promises to be a wonderful evening! 
 
We now have only a handful of available spaces 
left for teams, so if you’d like to be involved, 
contact the PTA on the email below. 
 
The PTA is looking for donations of goods or 
services for prizes and auctions for the quiz night. 
Please email pta@allenton.school.nz if you are 
able to assist with this.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Ashburton Writers’ Club competition 
Towards the end of last term we had five students enter the Ashburton 
Writers’ Club competition. These students were: 

Harper C who wrote - Meeting the Governor General 
Zoe B who wrote - The King and the Ducks 
Quinn Horrell who wrote - Problematic Penny 
Sanah who wrote The Crazy Class 
Jerry who wrote - The Best 4 Square Player in the World 

 
Harper placed 3rd and Quinn was 4th in their age groups. 
 
 
 
Out of school achievements 

 
 
Evie-Rose Ward competed in the New Zealand National School's  
Karate Championships, also over the school holidays. She gained  
silver medals in both the Girls Year 5-6 Premier League and the   
Girls Year 5-6 Development League. 
 
In the recently held Jion Club Championships, Evie-Rose also won a silver 
medal in the aged 10-13 yrs old  Kata (technique) event. 
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Quinn Horrell and Harper Clark both competed in the New Zealand Highland and National 
Dancing Championships in Christchurch over the holidays. There were 230 competitors and the 
girls both did really well in tough age groups! Quinn got 3rd place in the 9 year old Irish Jig and 
Harper got Very Highly Commended in the 10 year old Highland Fling.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Congratulations to the above students on these wonderful achievements. 
 
 
3 Way Learning Conferences 
On Tuesday 5 and Wednesday 6 August we will be holding 3 Way Learning Conferences 
(3WLCs) where teachers, parents and children meet to discuss your child’s learning. These will 
be 15 minute sessions, held in your child’s classroom. 
 
The Tuesday 3WLCs will be scheduled from 3:15pm to 8:00pm, with the Wednesday times 
between 3:15pm and 6:00pm. 
 
Bookings will be done through our Hero app, which can be downloaded from the Apple Store or 
Google Play. We have been using Hero throughout the past year. Bookings are now open. If 
you have any difficulties installing the Hero app, or with the booking process, please contact the 
school office.  
 
If you have more than one child attending the 3WLCs, it is important that you complete this 
process early, so you can book your desired times close to each other. Please book only one 15 
minute appointment time per child. 
 
For those families where parents do not live together, we ask that if you both wish to attend the 
3WLC, that you attend at the same time. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

Calendar of school events - Term 3, 2025 
Tuesday 29 July   PTA meeting, 7:30pm 
Wednesday 30 July   Mihi Whakatau (welcome) for new students and whānau 
     2:15pm, school hall 
Friday 1 August   Junior Area Assembly, 10:50am 
 
Monday 4 August   Cook Islands Language Week starts 
     School Board meeting, 7:00pm 
Tuesday 5 August   3 Way Conferences, 3:15pm - 8:00pm 
Wednesday 6 August  3 Way Conferences, 3:15pm - 6:00pm 
Friday 8 August   School Assembly, 10:50am 
 
Monday 11 August   Mid Canterbury Dance Champs 
     Senior Area Swim Week 
Tuesday 12 August   Mid Canterbury Dance Champs 
Friday 15 August   Senior Area Assembly, 9:15am 
     Middle Area Assembly, 1:50pm 
Saturday 16 August   PTA Quiz Night, 6:30pm 
 
Monday 18 August   Tongan Language Week starts 
Friday 22 August   Mid Canterbury Schools Winter Tournament 
     (pp 25 August, hockey 1 September) 
 
Monday 25 August   Book Week starts 
Friday 29 August   Ski Day 
 
Monday 1 September  School Board meeting, 7:00pm 
Tuesday 2 September  PTA meeting, 7:30pm 
Friday 5 September   School Assembly, 10:50am 
     
 
 
 
2025 Term Dates 
Term              Dates                                     School closed   
    
3  Mon 14 July to Fri 19 Sept    
    
4  Mon 6 Oct to Wed 17 Dec   Labour Day (27 Oct)  

Staff development (13 Nov)    
Canterbury Anniversary Day (14 Nov) 

  
    



 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Community Notices 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


